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December 12, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
Enclosed for your review is the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) report detailing DAJD efforts to reduce mandatory overtime in compliance with Ordinance 18409, Section 55, as Amended by Ordinance 18544, Section 27, Proviso P2. The proviso required DAJD to provide council a report that includes:
(A): A review of the final recommendations and action steps identified by the Operations Forecast Model problem-solving team;

(B): A summary of the steps taken to reduce the hiring process timeline for corrections officer and the anticipating impact of the proposed changes; 

(C): A summary showing the implementation and communications planning for changes to the department’s hospital guarding policies; 

(D): A review of the adult average daily population for the last five years and anticipated changes to the population in the next five years; and 

(E):  A summary of changes to the proposed collective bargaining agreement aimed at reducing mandatory overtime. This report should also include a summary showing the number of posts that will be necessary to implement the recommendations, actions steps, plans and changes in policy identified in subsections A through D of this proviso.  

This motion and accompanying report are in satisfaction of the requirements of Proviso P2.
This report furthers the County’s Strategic Plan goals of Safety and Justice and an Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government in that our workers help provide for a safe and just community and accessible justice system. Moreover, limiting increased costs of mandatory overtime furthers the goal of an efficient government. We strive to provide our workers a safe work environment where they are highly engaged and responsive to the communities in their care.  
It is estimated that staff work exploring the various options and analyses, as well as generation of this report, required just under 3000 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $157,000. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact William Hayes, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention Director, at 206-477-2801.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Grant Lahmann, Chief of Staff to Chair McDermott



  Jeff Muhm, Director of Council Initiatives




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


William Hayes, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention
